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                  SCCA minutes of meeting held at Middleburgh

                             Rod & Gun Club on Dec. 19, 2013.

                     Attendance is needed from each club for their






 input on club activities

     SCCA’s President Raymond Zeh called the meeting to order at 7:00 with the pledge 

of allegiance with 15 in attendance. Clubs represented were Whitetails Unlimited, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long Path North Hiking, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod & Gun, Richmondville Fish & Game, Cave Country Riders, Wild Bore & Coon Skin Club and the Schoharie County Ridge Runners.  Nov - Dec minutes were approved with a motion from Liz Reinhart, seconded by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for December was approved with a motion from Willi Karlau, seconded by Greg Warner. The elections for club officers and Board of Directors, according to the SCCA by-laws, April is the Annual Meeting when all Club officers are elected including President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, NYSCC Delegate plus an Alternate Delegate and three Directors. Also need to send recommendations to Schoharie County Bd of Supervisors to elect the representatives for the NYS Fish & Wildlife Management Board. We still need some fresh volunteers to step up. Hopefully by April 2014 meeting we can get a full slate of officers and elections can be held. Interested in holding office, please contact Dave Wood or Carl Stefanik, nomination committee. We have received all the 2013 Dues from our Association Clubs (21). 
Will have drawing from list of donators who donated a whole deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program at this month SCCA meeting. Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated a 50 Caliber Muzzle Loader Black powder gun for the Venison Donation program in Schoharie County. Every hunter who donates a whole deer to the program gets their name entered into a drawing. Whitetails have done this for many years to promote the program. We normally have close to 2000 lbs donated each year. 

Dave Wood made a motion which Liz Reinhart seconded to purchase 2000 shopping bags used during the Cobleskill Fair for handing out educational material. This was voted on by the membership and passed. Carl Stefanik received a price of $1,666.00. The last time SCCA ordered 5000 which lasted almost ten years. 
A motion was passed to purchase Sunshine fair passes for Dave Wood, Liz Reinhart and Michael Zeh.
NYS DEC Summer Camps (Colby, DeBruce, Rushford, and Pack Forest)Camp registration will begin on January 22, 2014 at 10:00 AM. DEC camps combine environmental education, sportsman education and outdoor fun. Camps use a fun, hands-on approach to teach about the environment. Campers learn outdoor skills as well as the essentials of backpacking, camping and canoeing. Campers come away with a life-long passion for nature and a dedication to stewardship of our natural resources. SCCA will continue to sponsor youths who wish to attend. Proof of registration and camp completion is required for SCCA sponsorship. The cost of the camp is $350 per individual. Camp starts on June 29, 2014 and goes until August 16, 2014. A camp session runs Sunday through Saturday. The online registration website is as followed:  https://www.ultracamp.com/clientlogin.aspx?idCamp=405&campCode=dec . 
Ice Fishing Derbies: SCCA will host their annual ice fishing derby on February 2nd at the Franklin Vly Pond. West Fulton Rod & Gun Club will host the second derby on February 9th at Franklin Vly. Richmondville Fish & Game Club will host a derby on February 15th at the Bear Gulch Lake in Summit and on February 22nd SUNY Cobleskill students will host a derby at Franklin Vly.  Each derby will run from 7AM – 2PM. Bait will be for sale at each event along with hotdogs and hot chocolate. Kids register for free while adults will be $5. Prizes paid out every 2 hours for largest fish caught. Prizes and trophies will be handed out to the kids with largest fish. 

Will include the Spring schedule for Hunter Safety Classes in Next Month’s Newsletter! 

Received a $50 donation in memory of Tom Livingston of Central Bridge. 
The Shot Heard throughout New York State. On Saturday, January 11th, 2014 the members of the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club hosted an event to show our concerns about the NYS Safe Act which was passed into law last January.  Most of the 300 plus members of the club are against this new law because we feel it is an infringement of our 2nd Amendment. The Schoharie County Conservation Association is on board with this event. SCCA invited one representative from each of 22 clubs associated with the SCCA to attend. We had 17 representatives from the different clubs firing on the line. There is a total of 2000 plus members which are associated with the SCCA.  At 12 noon there were 39 shooters each firing a symbolic shot to protest the 1st anniversary of the NYS Safe Act. Because of safety concerns, parking availability and rest rooms we needed to make this an invitation only, event. As for media the Time Journal, YNN News and Channel 13 were on board to take pictures and do interviews. Also in attendance were seven of our Town Supervisors in Schoharie County and our two local Legislator representatives Senator Jim Seward & Assemblyman Pete Lopez who both showed their support by speaking at the event. We were trying to hold the numbers down to about 75 people. Also in attendance were representatives from the NY2A, SCOPE, American Legion from Middleburgh, VFW from Middleburgh, Volunteers of We The People, and several local combat veterans. This event idea was started by the Springville Field and Stream Club, located in Springville, New York. They are comparing it to the Shot Heard throughout New York State.   

 Message from Senator Seward: As you know, the SAFE Act that was passed last year over my strenuous objection includes a background check on buyers of ammunition in New York.  Because I have had a number of calls on this issue, I wanted to provide an update. The law requires that the background checks on ammo buyers start on January 15, 2014, OR whenever the state police superintendent certifies that the relevant database is in place and operational.

Please note the following:

1) While ammunition sellers and retailers must register with the state by January 15, the database is not in place and is not operational. Ammunition background checks will not begin on January 15;

2) The SAFE Act does not authorize any fee for the ammo background check. I have received numerous calls about a supposed $10 fee for the ammo background check. The state police would need clear authority in the law to impose a fee, and there is none in the law. I believe that some are confused by the fee that dealers can charge when they perform NICS checks for someone involved in a private sale. If a retailer or big box store clerk is telling you that his company is going to charge you a $10 state fee for ammo background checks, ask to see the letter from the state police;

3) While the SAFE Act now prohibits free citizens from exercising their right to accept personal delivery of ammunition via the Internet, a vendor can ship your Internet purchase of ammunition to a licensed ammunition seller (gun dealer or FFL) where you take possession of it in person. This might happen, where for instance, a dealer might not keep ammo on hand in unusual or less common calibers;

4) The prohibition on Internet sales, and the ammunition background check, does NOT apply to reloading components. You may still purchase powder, shot, wads, primers and hulls via your usual sources (but I respectfully suggest that you support your local corner gun dealer).

Last year, the legislature reduced the applicable portion of budget funding for the ammunition background check database. Little funding is available to move forward on its development. To build a database that will check multiple sources simultaneously (mental health records, orders of protection, felony convictions, etc.) will take a period of time and substantial funding. It's been almost a year – and it's not ready to go.

We had some good news with a federal judge's decision striking down the SAFE Act's limit on seven cartridges in a magazine, along with the Muzzle Brake clause but there's much more to be done. I will continue my efforts to peel back as much of this travesty as possible.  

New York Power Authority: The next Wild Life Task Force meeting will be held at the Blenheim/Gilboa Visitor Center on February 6th 2014 from 10:30AM to 2:30. Lunch will be provided.
Coyote Hunt Contest: The 7th Annual Coyote Hunt Contest sponsored by the Federation Of Sportsmen’s Clubs of Sullivan County, NY Inc. will be held on February 7, 8, 9 2014. The Grand Prize of $2000 will be    given for the overall heaviest coyote, $200 Daily Prize for the heaviest coyote each day, an extra $100 Prize for the Junior Hunter age 12 to 15 years old & an extra $100 for the Female Hunter weighing in the heaviest coyote. $100 each will be given for all other coyotes weighed in during the 3–day Hunt Contest. This contest is for coyotes hunted & taken only in New York State. Early registration fee is $30.00. Besides the cash prizes, the entry fee includes, a free banquet dinner & a free $5.00 four gun raffle ticket. Entry fees must be post-marked by January 27, 2014. A late registration fee of $40.00 will be accepted up to 7 PM on February 3, 2014. All who wish to participate in the hunt or to attend the dinner pays the same price at the time of registration. There are no dinner sales at the door.

For registration and rules of the 3–day Coyote Hunt Contest contact the Federation Coyote Hunt Secy. Kay Danchak, 122 Jaketown Road, Swan Lake, NY 12783 or call Kay or Jack @ 845- 482-4987. For further information call Federation Secy. Linda @ 845-482-4985 or Pat Voges @ 631-968-8210. You can download the application from our web site: www.sullivancountysportsmensfederationny.com 
New York State DEC: Forest Ranger Tom Edmonds has moved up North and his replacement will be Sarah Geesler (518-505-4070). New Computerized System for Sporting Licenses and Game Harvest Reports Up and Running. The Public Can Resume Purchasing Hunting, Fishing or Trapping Licenses and Reporting Game Harvests. The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation's (DEC) new computerized sporting licensing system is operational, allowing sportsmen and sportswomen to conduct license transactions, Commissioner Joe Martens announced today. The transition of hunter, angler and trapper data required a temporary shutdown for sales of hunting, fishing and trapping licenses, recreational marine fishing registrations and harvest game reporting. The data transfer has been completed and individuals can resume normal transactions and reporting on the new system. Individuals who were unable to report harvest data during the temporary shutdown were given a grace period for reporting of this data. With the system now operational, all harvest data that has not been reported must be submitted by January 20, 2014. Hunters, anglers, and trappers are able to purchase sporting licenses, stamps and permits: 

NYSCC: NYSCC Memberships are Guardian $25, Defender $60 and Lifetime membership is $250.    
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on February 26th at 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. At the November meeting Pete Innes reported on the Open Space Plan, Access Projects, new boat launch on the Susquehanna River on Otsego Lake, Looking Glass Pond update, the addition of 18 Rangers & 28 ECOs, the retirement of Tim Duffy, opening up of fishing access @ Five Rivers and 14 grant applications picked (gun club projects). Jerry Fraine reported on CWD transfers from plant material & birds, deer harvest down for first two days of 2013 season, 7000 surveys sent out by DEC on state wide antler restriction program, 3-5 year moose management research project, over 400 permit request for bobcat trapping in new areas, Fisher trapping survey in Region 4, update on swine regulations, new seasonal employee Ed Duffy hirer through March 2014, and New Hunt/Fish License program coming on board in December 2013. Chris Van Maaren reported on East Sidney Reservoir survey, Canadarago Lake survey, and Otsego Lake survey of Lake Trout, visiting regulation change on 10 inch size of bass on lower Schoharie Creek and Normanskill Creek, the use of crayfish as bait asking area clubs for information on availability sources, regulation package delayed because of employee health issues, and the tracking of invasive species (tree diseases). Gene Kelly reported on Dec Youth Camp Registration 1/22/14 (last summer 94% capacity) and the ECO’s Northern Lights project (sting on hunters hunting at night) Ft Plain area. He also reported on the five shooting accidents (one fatality) during this past season so far.  Dave McLean our Region four Chairman reported on the State FWMB Fall meeting. He reviewed the Blaze Orange recommendations (360 degrees –hat) and the 595 game farms in NYS with 279 active with 71% having whitetail deer, 44% have hunting and 35% have escaped animals while licenses are poorly controlled by NYS Agriculture & Markets.       
 NRA If you know anyone who is military, law enforcement, or a 1st respondent, let them know the NRA is offering a free one-year membership. Here is the website address: https://signup.nralifeofduty.tv/Signup.aspx

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
SUNY Cobleskill College: Students will host an Ice Fishing Derby on Feb 22 @ Vly Pond. They will be selling bait at all four events along with measuring Length & Weight of each fish caught. Dr Amy Quinn, a new education instructor hired by SUNY Cobleskill is looking at possible having a student do a project on trapping & tagging Whitetail Deer. The Duck Unlimited Club held a banquet on November 14th at the Cobleskill Elks Lodge raising over $14,000 sending $8000 back to the National Organization.
Summit Sno Riders: Call our snow phone at (518)-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. There was a Snowmobile Safety Class on Dec. 7th from 9AM -6PM For more information contact -  info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenberg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Check out our website and try our web-cam.  

Sharon Pathfinders Club: The club meetings are held on the 3rd Wed. of each month @ 7:00 PM. For meeting place check their website:  sharonpathfinders.org  POC: Greta Peterson 607-264-3262 callhome@OECBLUE.com 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club plans on stocking  $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of May.   

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners -The chapter is working with the college students who want to start meeting at the college. The next NWTF Banquet will be held on April 5, 2014 @ Cavern Palace - Rt 7  Cobleskill, NY 12043 Contact:  Elizabeth Reinhart Phone:  (518) 673-3965 Email: donzil@frontiernet.net. 
Summit Conservation Club: The club is starting up breakfast & stuffed pizza again. Jan. 18th Stuffed Pizza 12 noon to 7 PM; Jan 19th 12 noon – 4 PM; Feb 2 Pancake breakfast 8AM – Noon; Feb 15 Stuffed Pizza 12 noon – 7PM; Feb 16th Noon – 4 PM; Mar 2nd breakfast 8AM – Noon; Mar 15th stuffed pizza Noon – 7PM; Mar 16th Noon – 4PM. To call orders to go call 518-287-1710.  Always looking for new members.

Schoharie County Trappers: Ken Hellijas reported next spring will be the next trapper’s course. Courses are free and required to buy your Trapping/hunting Licenses. klhellijas@hotmail.com    

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Sponsor Ice Fishing derby on 2/15 – Bear Gulch. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting will be second Monday beginning in Feb. in the Home EC. Building. The meeting room is upstairs and to the right. Possible spring projects are tree planting and further study of Doc Shaul’s Spring.  13 schools running TIC programs through Clearwater Chapter. Clearwater Chapter Banquet is March 8th. Tickets on sale for Canoe raffle. Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road). 

Whitetails Unlimited: The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has once again donated a 50 caliber Black Powder Gun to the Schoharie County Venison Program to be raffle off to one of the hunters donating a whole deer. The membership has also approved to sponsor a youth for DEC Camp & a $250 Scholarship SUNY Cobleskill. Elections for club officers will be held @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on the first Monday in April.  
Long Path North Hiking Club: Long Path hikers help support with the Health Fair on Jan. 11 at the Middleburgh Library and distributed our Friend’s Group brochure we recently developed. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Short sleeve shirt are $10, Long sleeve shirts are $20. Dues are due in September.  All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up-coming club outings are Jan 25th  Annual cabin fever cook-out & snowshoe hike, POC are Carol & Mark; Feb 8th Dutton Ridge State Forest in the Town of Broome, 3 mile snowshoe, leader will be Clarence; Feb 28th Charleston State Forest, Part 4, Snowshoe 2-3 miles, POC is Carol and Mark. At the Nov meeting Board members reviewed By-law changes concerning past dues. Members who are behind in their dues will be dropped after Jan of the following year from the Sept Annual meeting.   Always looking for new members. Trail maps are also available. NYS DEC has new regulations concerning trail workers liability issues. Chain saw use requires special training class along with update on First Aid. New forms issued using NYS Driver’s number for ID’s.  For other questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386. Next Board of Directors meeting at Schoharie Library on March 20th. 
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Two new members voted in at the last meeting held on January 2. The winners of the December raffle were as followed. $250 Cash winners - Pino Colletti, Clarence Schrader, Tess Garner, Edward Burgett, Ernest Ostrander, Danielle Grupinski, Brian Cook, Bruce Terrell, Chris Viger, John Herold, Mike Kuehnle, Russ Oppelt, Dylon Kosaywa, Michael Ciocia, and Bill Papas. Other prize winners were as followed – Barry Gasparo, Joseph Mann, Tim O’Connor, Steven Wick, Scott Holt, Peter Fuegman, Carl Stefanik, Brian Ciaravino, Don France, Mike Mezzanoble, Mike Diamond, Peggy Olsen, Steven Alberti, Steph Boyanowski, and Tony Haack. Thank you Bob Britton for doing another outstanding job. Still have $10 fish stocking buttons available. Archery leagues have started with shooters on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday nights. Youth archery (ages 4 to 17) have started up on January 4th, 9 AM to 12 noon. Pistol league started up this last month. Black Powder shoots will be the 1st Sunday of each month through April, 11AM. Grant application for new trap machine has been approved and an agreement has been signed with NYS DEC. Christmas party was held on December 14th, with 35 kids, POC was Pete DeBartolo. Food permit for kitchen have been approved by Schoharie County Board of Health for 2014. Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). The membership approved to host an event for January 11th to show our concerns about the NYS Safe Act which was passed into law last January. Invitation only to control numbers because of parking and rest rooms.  Four new windows for the Archery range building have been ordered.  The building also is need of a new roof.  Have received estimates for material. Will revisit next spring. Reminder to club members to lock the gate after entering and existing club property. Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com.   
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The Club sill sponsor an ice fishing derby on Feb 8 @ Vly Pond. The club held their elections in January and they have a new secretary and a new treasurer. Justin Sheward, a SUNY Cobleskill student did a power point presentation on a survey of the Panther Creek and comparing that to a survey done prior to the two Storms over the last two years. He received the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship for this project. The public demonstration will be done at a later time. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses.       
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on January 23rd, @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Curtis Mott Building @ SUNY Cobleskill.
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